
THE	PENIS	IN	HISTORY

The	 large	 penis	 has	 always	 been	 a	 factor	 in
male	 masculinity.	 As	 far	 back	 as	 the	 Greeks,
Priapus,	 the	god	of	male	genitalia,	was	always
depicted	by	his	 large	and	oversized	permanent
erection.	 Apollo,	 the	 most	 beautiful	 of	 the
gods,	 was	 supposed	 to	 have	 a	 large	 dick,
making	 all	 the	 other	 gods	 envious	 and
resentful.

Greek	drama	certainly	featured	the	large	penis.
One	 only	 has	 to	 consider	 the	 comedies	 of
Aristophanes.	 The	 men	 would	 strap	 on	 very
large	penises	 and	cavort	 around	 the	 stage	 in	 a
very	lewd	and	crude	manner.	There	was	nothing
subtle	about	the	Greeks.	Their	appetite	and	lust
for	all	that	was	crude	was	satisfied	only	by	the
actors’	 actions.	 For	 them,	 the	 coarser	 the



better.

The	Romans	adopted	many	Greek	Gods.	One	in
particular	was	Priapus,	the	god	not	only	of	farm
animals	but	also	male	genitalia.	In	the	House	of
Casa	dei	Vetti	in	Pompi	he	is	depicted	with	an
over-sized	 penis,	 which	 is	 permanently	 erect.
(It	can’t	have	done	much	for	his	heart.).	Priapus
is	 seen	 in	 much	 of	 Roman	 art,	 though	 one
image	 stands	 out	 where	 his	 penis	 is	 being
weighed	 for	 a	 bag	 of	 gold,	 giving	 rise	 to	 the
expression	‘worth	its	weight	in	gold’.



‘Worth	its	weight	in	gold’



In	Roman	 times,	you	only	have	 to	 look	at	 the
Walls	of	Pompeii	 to	 realise	how	they	revered
the	male	genitalia.	Mind	you,	the	Romans	were
a	perverted	lot.	During	the	reigns	of	Nero	and
Commodus,	the	use	of	the	penis	as	a	means	of
amusement	to	satisfy	the	Roman	crowds	in	the
arena	 was	 quite	 common.	 There	 was	 nothing
more	fun	than	to	have	a	woman	tied	to	a	post	in
the	middle	of	the	arena	to	see	how	large	a	penis
she	 could	 take.	 For	 real	 fun,	 they	would	 have
her	raped	by	baboons,	monkeys,	and	then,	for	a
laugh,	 a	 donkey.	 As	 the	 girl	 screamed	 before
she	 passed	 out,	 the	 audience	 would	 cheer.	 It
would,	of	course,	have	traumatised	the	girl,	but
mercifully,	at	the	end	of	the	ordeal,	they	would
cut	her	throat.	So,	the	Romans	did	have	a	heart
after	all.



Spartacus,	 who	 led	 the	 slave	 uprising,	 was

‘I’m	sure	Muffin	 the	Mule	was
never	asked	to	do	this’


